
Please see the updated proposed SRR language below: 
  

 Page 60 – 6.g. Suggested revisions notated in red and with the strikethrough feature 
If the parent/guardian does not agree to a change in special education placement or with the 
outcome of the MDR, they have the opportunity to request a local administrative review 
within FCPS. The parent/guardian may also request an expedited due process 
hearing access dispute resolution options through the Virginia Department of 
Education according to the procedures as outlined in the VDOE Special Education 
Procedural Safeguards Requirements 
(https://www.fcps.edu/sites/default/files/media/forms/se4.pdf). 
  
Please note that an FCPS administrative review is not a prerequisite for access to any of the 
dispute resolution options outlined in the VDOE voluntary participation in the FCPS 
administrative review is not a prerequisite, nor does it preclude access to any of the dispute 
resolution options outlined in the VDOE Special Education Procedural Safeguards which are 
listed below. 
  
 Page 62 – Glossary Suggested revisions notated in red and with the strikethrough 

feature 
An administrative review (AR) is a Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS) informal, voluntary 
process to resolve special education and Section 504 disputes, convened at the request of 
the parent or the school principal. Please note that voluntary participation in the FCPS 
administrative review is not a prerequisite, nor does it preclude access to any of the dispute 
resolution options outlined in the VDOE Special Education Procedural Safeguards. For more 
information, please refer to the public FCPS website and search contact the FCPS Due 
Process and Eligibility office at 571-423-4470. 

 


